Pontiac grand prix belt diagram

The Pontiac Grand Prix featuring the 3. The primary serpentine belt functions as a serpentine
belt does on most cars. The secondary belt--the supercharger belt--provides the additional
power for the supercharger on demand. This belt is located on the outside of the pulley system
and is the easiest one to remove and replace. To replace the primary serpentine belt, the
supercharger belt needs to be removed first, so whether you need to replace the supercharger
belt or simply remove it to get to the primary, follow these steps. Open the hood and approach
the engine from the passenger side of the Grand Prix to access the supercharger belt. Locate
the tensioner pulley for the supercharger. It is below the supercharger pulley and towards the
front of the engine compartment. Place the mm box-end wrench onto the tensioner pulley bolt
and move the wrench clockwise to release tension on the supercharger belt. While holding the
wrench in position, remove the belt from the supercharger pulley and then slowly release the
tensioner pulley back into its seated position. Compare the size of the old belt to the new one to
ensure you've purchased the correct sized replacement belt. Route the supercharger belt
according to the belt routing diagram, starting with the crank pulley at the very bottom and
working your way up toward the supercharger pulley. Make sure the ribs of the belt are seated
properly inside the grooves of the pulleys. The smooth side of the belt goes against the smooth
idler pulleys and the ribs of the belt must wrap around the grooved pulleys. Hold the belt in
position with one hand as close to the supercharger pulley as you can. Place the wrench onto
the tensioner pulley and move it clockwise again to relieve the tension. This repositioning of the
tension pulley will allow you just enough room to slide the belt onto the supercharger pulley.
There will be little extra slack. Do not force the belt onto the pulley. If there doesn't seem to be
enough slack, check the routing and pulley seating position of the belt. Start the engine to make
sure the belt is running smoothly along the pulley system. Make sure to remove the wrench and
old belt from the engine compartment before starting up the engine. Jody L. Campbell spent
over 15 years as both a manager and an under-car specialist in the automotive repair industry.
Prior to that, he managed two different restaurants for over 15 years. Campbell began his
professional writing career in with the publication of his first book. Step 1 Open the hood and
approach the engine from the passenger side of the Grand Prix to access the supercharger belt.
Step 2 Locate the tensioner pulley for the supercharger. Step 3 Place the mm box-end wrench
onto the tensioner pulley bolt and move the wrench clockwise to release tension on the
supercharger belt. Step 4 Compare the size of the old belt to the new one to ensure you've
purchased the correct sized replacement belt. Step 5 Route the supercharger belt according to
the belt routing diagram, starting with the crank pulley at the very bottom and working your way
up toward the supercharger pulley. Step 6 Hold the belt in position with one hand as close to
the supercharger pulley as you can. Depending on the exact year and model of your car, you
may find it necessary to remove the coolant overflow bottle to access the belt s. Whenever
doing work on the engine, always disconnect the battery first, for safety. You could be a
professional that wishes to seek referrals or fix existing issues. Or you are a trainee, or maybe
even you who just wish to know concerning Pontiac Grand Prix Wiring Diagram. Whatever you
are, we try to bring the material that matches just what you are trying to find. You could
originate from a search engine, after that find this website. This subject is a great deal of
individuals looking on the web, as a result we collect images from various reliable resources
and understand in their field. The results of the aggregation are posted on this web site. Below
are some of the leading illustrations we receive from various resources, we hope these images
will be useful to you, and hopefully really relevant to exactly what you want about the Pontiac
Grand Prix Wiring Diagram is. This image we have filteringed system from great generate the
most effective image, but exactly what do you think? We intend to make an internet site useful
for many people. If the photo above is not extremely clear, please click the photo you intend to
expand, then you will be taken to another web page to display a more clear as well as larger
photo, you will additionally exist information from gambvar. At the end of this web site there is
also a Pontiac Grand Prix Wiring Diagram image gallery, if the image over is not enough for you.
Tags: pontiac grand prix abs wiring diagram pontiac grand prix alarm wiring diagrams pontiac
grand prix blower motor wiring diagram pontiac grand prix blower wiring diagram pontiac grand
prix car stereo wiring diagram pontiac grand prix gt wiring diagram pontiac grand prix radio
wiring diagram pontiac grand prix remote start wiring diagram pontiac grand prix wiring
diagram pontiac grand prix wiring schematic. Toggle navigation. Vw Buggy Engine. Owners of
other GM cars with a similar forced induction motor may also find the guide to be useful. I am
not a professional mechanic. I assume no responsibility for damage to your vehicle, persons,
property or pets. If you have any doubts, please consult an ASE certified mechanic. Please
proceed with caution at your own risk. I checked under the hood and discovered that pieces of
the "Serpentine" Accessory belt were scattered around the engine compartment. Luckily, half of
the belt was still intact on the pulleys. Since the supercharger belt must be removed first to

access the accessory belt, I decided to change it as well. Both the belts were last changed at the
60, mile mark. The car now has just over 90, miles. My first step was to remove the two 13mm
bolts on the passenger side of the STB. Then I was able to remove the coolant overflow bottle
with a 10mm socket. Removing 2 STB Bolts 10mm Socket Coolant Overflow Bottle To make this
procedure easier, I completely removed the coolant overflow bottle by detaching the black
rubber hose that is attached to its side. Removing Coolant Bottle Detaching Overflow Hose
Coolant Bottle Removed Be careful when you remove the coolant overflow bottle, because the
fluid can splash out of the top cap and the small tube protruding from the side. Coolant Hose
Sealed Engine Bay Brace 13mm Socket To prevent coolant from leaking out of the coolant
overflow tube, cover it with a plastic bag secured by a rubber band or tape. I skipped removing
the battery and then realized that the brace may also be left in place. Having the battery out may
make the job slightly easier if you have large hands. One Large Upper Bolt Pliers Releasing
Cable Brace Removed If you do remove the engine bay brace and the battery, you'll need to
release the cable loom attached to the brace with a pair of needle nose pliers. I then put painters
tape over the battery terminals for extra safety. The tensioner is located below the
supercharger's pulley and towards the front of the vehicle. The supercharger belt tensioner is a
smooth pulley that is directly next to a grooved idler pulley located closest to the front of the
car. See routing diagram. Try to pay attention to how the old belt is routed around the pulleys to
make installing the new one easier. Since I had both the supercharger and serpentine belts
removed, I took the time to check the level in the Power Steering fluid reservoir. The PS
reservoir is located below the alternator. Checking Pulley Bearings Both Belts Removed Belt
Routing Diagram All of the pulleys, idlers, tensioners, etc should be relatively easy to spin with
just your finger except for the crank shaft. It's best to check them now and replace anything that
doesn't spin freely rather than wait for them to seize later on. The crank shaft is the lowest and
largest pulley on the engine. The serpentine belt will already be in place on the inner set of ribs
on the crank shaft. Hold the new belt with your finger near the supercharger pulley. Then place
the 15mm socket on the tensioner with your other hand and pull the long handled wrench
towards the front of the car to release the tension. The extra slack should be just enough to slip
the new SC belt over the supercharger's ribbed pulley. Then you can re-install the coolant
overflow bottle, re-attach the battery terminals, re-install the engine bay brace and re-attach the
Buick STB. If you found this guide to be helpful, please consider making a small donation by
clicking on the PayPal. Thank you! Note: I am not a registered charity. Donations are not tax
deductible. Serpentine Belt Routing. A few days ago, I heard a loud rattling sound from under
the hood after redlining the engine. Buick STB Bolts. Buick Strut Tower Brace. Removing 2 STB
Bolts. Coolant Overflow Bottle. To make this procedure easier, I completely removed the
coolant overflow bottle by detaching the black rubber hose that is attached to its side.
Removing Coolant Bottle. Detaching Overflow Hose. Coolant Bottle Removed. Be careful when
you remove the coolant overflow bottle, because the fluid can splash out of the top cap and the
small tube protruding from the side. Coolant Hose Sealed. Engine Bay Brace. To prevent
coolant from leaking out of the coolant overflow tube, cover it with a plastic bag secured by a
rubber band or tape. Removing Engine Brace. Rubber Mallet. Two Small Lower Bolts. I removed
the left engine bay brace for easier access to the belts and also because I planned on removing
the battery. One Large Upper Bolt. Pliers Releasing Cable. Brace Removed. If you do remove the
engine bay brace and the battery, you'll need to release the cable loom attached to the brace
with a pair of needle nose pliers. Negative Battery Cable. Removing Battery Cables. If you
haven't already removed the battery, disconnect the battery cables with an 8mm socket. Battery
Terminals Covered. Belt Routing Diagram. Wrench On Tensioner. Pull Towards Front. Slip Belt
Off Supercharger. To remove the supercharger belt, put the 15mm socket and long handled
wrench on the SC belt tensioner. Old Belt Off Supercharger. Removing Old SC Belt. SC Belt Off
Crankshaft. Once the old belt is off the supercharger pulley, you can pull it away from the
tensioner, the two idler pulleys and the crank shaft. Old Supercharger Belt. Power Steering Fluid
Reservoir. I checked the back of the old belt and saw that it had small cracks and other signs of
wear. Checking Pulley Bearings. Both Belts Removed. All of the pulleys, idlers, tensioners, etc
should be relatively easy to spin with just your finger except for the crank shaft. Crank Pulley Largest. Water Pump - Above Crank. SC Belt On Crank. To get the new Dayco supercharger belt
in place, first place it over the outer set of ribs on the crank shaft pulley. Serpentine Belt Already
Installed. Barely Reaching Supercharger. The easiest way to get the belt properly routed is to
remember that the smooth pulleys get the smooth side of the belt and the ribbed pulleys get
wrapped by the ribbed side of the belt. Stretching Over SC Pulley. Tensioner, 15mm, To Front.
After wrapping the new SC belt over the outer set of ribs on the large crank shaft pulley, I placed
it around the smooth 3. Supercharger Belt Installed. Re-Attach Coolant Hose. Reattach Battery
Terminals. Once the supercharger belt is installed, check the routing diagram again to make

sure it is on correctly. Re-Attach Coolant Overflow. Reinstall Buick STB. Reinstall Engine Bay
Brace. Paul's Travel Pictures is a participant in the Amazon Services LLC Associates Program,
an affiliate advertising program designed to provide a means for sites to earn advertising fees
by advertising and linking to Amazon. I am not a professional mechanic. I assume no
responsibility for damage to your vehicle, persons, property or pets. If you have any doubts,
please consult an ASE certified mechanic. Please proceed with caution at your own risk. GM
Series II 3. I popped the hood and saw that nearly half of the serpentine belt had broken off.
Luckily, the other half of the "accessory" belt held together long enough to drive to Advance
Auto Parts and pick up a new one. The new belt that I purchased is a Dayco brand Poly Rib
model Engine serpentine accessory belts usually last anywhere from 60, miles to upwards of ,
miles. They should be inspected at least twice a year for cracks, fraying, glazing, or other signs
of significant wear. Please verify the correct replacement belt for your car by checking the
Amazon Part Finder website. My car has a Buick STB strut tower brace installed in the engine
compartment, so I had to detach the left side of it before removing the coolant overflow tank.
The Buick STB requires a 13mm socket and ratcheting wrench to remove the two passenger
side bolts. Once the coolant bottle is pulled up out of the engine bay, detach the black rubber
hose from its side. To prevent any coolant from leaking out of the hose, I covered it with a
plastic bag and a rubber band. Be careful when you move the coolant bottle because the fluid
can splash out of the lid and the tube on the side. This may have not been necessary as there is
plenty of room to reach the belts and pulleys once the coolant overflow bottle is out of the way.
I didn't want to risk accidentally putting a wrench across the two terminals and getting a shock.
Study the routing diagram on your car, or the one I took a picture in the row above. It is just
behind a black ribbed idler pulley. To loosen the supercharger belt, place the 15mm socket and
long handled socket wrench on the SC belt tensioner pulley. Pull the wrench towards the front
of the car to release the tension on the supercharger belt. While holding the wrench in this
position, slip the supercharger belt off the supercharger pulley. If you can't slip it off, rotate the
wrench more towards the front of the car to further loosen the belt. It is a smooth 3" metal
pulley. To release the tension on the serpentine belt, place the 15mm socket on the pulley and
push the long handled socket wrench towards the rear of the car. I recommend buying the
Bando 6PK serpentine belt since it has excellent reviews on Amazon. The serpentine belt is
routed around or over the water pump, crank shaft, air conditioner compressor, the power
steering pump, and the tensioner. The large crank shaft pulley is the only one you shouldn't be
able to spin by hand. If any idler or tensioner pulley does not rotate easily with the flick of a
finger, you should replace them now before they seize. For instructions on how to change those
pulleys, click on the preceding link. First study the routing diagram. Also keep in mind that any
smooth pulley gets the smooth side of the belt and any ribbed pulley should be wrapped by the
ribbed side of the belt. Pull the serpentine belt up towards the alternator and hold it with one
hand. With your other hand, place the 15mm socket and long handled wrench on the tensioner
pulley just below the alternator. Push the long handled wrench towards the rear of the car to
release the tension on the belt and then slip it over the alternator pulley. Make sure that every
smooth pulley is against the smooth side of the belt and every ribbed pulley is against the
ribbed side of the belt. Skip past the next block of text. Route the supercharger belt over or
around the outer part of the crankshaft pulley, the two idler pulleys and the tensioner pulley.
Hold the supercharger belt near the supercharger pulley with one hand. With your other hand,
place the 15mm socket and long handled wrench on the tensioner pulley located just below the
SC pulley and towards the front of the car. Pull the long handled wrench towards the front of the
car to loosen the belt and then slip it over the supercharger pulley. Check that the belt is routed
properly with the smooth side against every smooth pulley and the ribbed side against the
ribbed pulleys. Then re-attach the Buick STB if your car is equipped with one. If you found this
guide to be helpful, please consider making a small donation by clicking on the PayPal. Thank
you! Note: I am not a registered charity. Donations are not tax deductible. New Dayco
Serpentine Belt. Belt Routing Diagrams. After redlining the engine through a turn a few days
ago, I heard a series of loud noises coming from the engine bay. Supercharger Belt. Half Of
Serpentine Belt. Torn Up Hood Mat. To remove either the serpentine or the Supercharger Belt , it
helps to first remove the coolant overflow tank. Buick STB Bolts. Buick Strut Tower Brace. If
your car is naturally aspirated, such as the Pontiac Grand Prix SE or GT, skip ahead to the
instructions after the supercharger belt removal located below picture Removing Buick STB.
Coolant Overflow Bottle. The coolant overflow bottle is held in place by two thin 10mm nuts.
Removing Coolant Bottle. Detaching Coolant Hose. Coolant Bottle Removed. Coolant Hose
Sealed. Engine Bay Brace. I had originally decided to remove the battery and the passenger side
engine brace to make accessing the belts easier. Removing Engine Brace. Rubber Mallet. Two
Small Lower Bolts. One Large Upper Bolt. Releasing Wire Harness. Brace Removed. Negative

Battery Terminal. Removing Battery Terminals. For extra safety, I removed both battery cables
and covered the side mounted battery terminals with blue painters tape. Battery Terminals
Covered. Routing Diagram. To remove the serpentine belt, I first had to remove the
supercharger belt. Loosened SC Belt. The smooth tensioner pulley for the supercharger belt is
located below the supercharger pulley towards the front of the car. Supercharger Belt Off.
Pulling Off SC Belt. Old Supercharger Belt. Old Serpentine Belt. Belt On Alternator. The
tensioner pulley for the serpentine or "accessory" belt is located directly below the alternator.
Push Towards Rear of Car. Tension Released Off Alternator. With the tension released, you can
pull the old serpentine belt off the alternator and then off the other pulleys. Cracks, Pits, Wear.
New Serpentine Belt. Now is a good time to check all of the idler, tensioner and other pulleys to
see that they spin freely. Power Steering Reservoir. Checking Pulleys. I also took this
opportunity to check the level in the Power Steering Fluid Reservoir , and top it off with some
"stop leak" PS fluid since the power steering pump has a very slow leak. Both Belts Removed.
After checking and replacing any worn out pulleys, you can install the new Dayco Poly Rib
Serpentine Belt. Belts Routing Diagram. New Belt On Crank. Pushing Towards Rear. New Belt
On Alternator. Double check the routing diagram and the serpentine belt to make sure that it is
routed properly over the correct pulleys. Checking Belt Routing. Putting on SC Belt. If you're car
is naturally aspirated doesn't have a supercharger you're done replacing the serpentine belt.
Holding SC Belt. Pull SC Tensioner Forwards. Now that the serpentine belt is in place, we can
re-install the supercharger belt. Re-Attach Coolant Hose. Re-Attach Battery Terminals. The last
steps are to re-install the hose on the coolant overflow bottle and re-install the bottle itself.
Re-Attach Coolant Bottle. Re-Install Engine Bay Brace. Paul's Travel Pictures is a participant in
the Amazon Services LLC Associates Program, an affiliate advertising program designed to
provide a means for sites to earn advertising fees by advertising and linking to Amazon. You
were told on your last oil change on your Pontiac Grand Prix that your serpentine belt was
cracked. They gave you a price for parts and labor and you raised your eyebrows. When you get
home with the new belt in hand, you pop the hood and look at the belt, realizing it may not be as
simple as you thought. But, with proper tools and some patience, you'll have the belt replaced
in no time. Locate the serpentine belt routing diagram. Some Pontiac vehicles may have it
located under the hood near the engine displacement sticker. And some may place it on the
engine frame rail in the front of the car. If for some reason you do not see one, refer to the link
attached and match up your engine size to the diagrams. Another thing you could do is
illustrate the routing schematics on paper with a pen or pencil. Locate the tensioner pulley. It
will be labeled on the routing diagram or on the attached link depending on your motor size.
Place the 15 millimeter box end wrench on the bolt head located in the center of the tensioner
pulley and turn clockwise to release the tension on the drive belt. Remove the loosened belt
from the top alternator pulley and then you will be able to snake the rest of the belt off the other
pulleys and remove it. It's a good idea at this point to size the old belt up with the new one to
make sure you purchased the correct belt. Following the routing diagram for your Grand Prix,
wrap the new belt around the pulleys starting with the farthest pulley away from the alternator.
Since the alternator is the top most accessible pulley, you want to snake the belt around every
pulley but that one. While holding the tension on the belt near the alternator pulley in one hand,
use the wrench and to turn the tensioner pulley clockwise again to release the tension and give
you just enough room to place the belt around the alternator pulley. You will need to work it on
the alternator pulley a little but, but you shouldn't have to force it on. If if was the right sized
belt, then it should fit properly and if for some reason it does not, you'll need to inspect the
other pulleys to see if the ribs of the belt are lined up properly with the grooves of the pulleys.
Start the engine to test the belt. If you hear any strange noises, shut the car off immediately and
inspect the routing diagram again. Otherwise, it should be fine. Jody L. Campbell spent over 15
years as both a manager and an under-car specialist in the automotive repair i
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ndustry. Prior to that, he managed two different restaurants for over 15 years. Campbell began
his professional writing career in with the publication of his first book. Step 1 Locate the
serpentine belt routing diagram. Step 2 Locate the tensioner pulley. Step 3 Remove the
loosened belt from the top alternator pulley and then you will be able to snake the rest of the
belt off the other pulleys and remove it. Step 4 Following the routing diagram for your Grand
Prix, wrap the new belt around the pulleys starting with the farthest pulley away from the
alternator. Step 5 While holding the tension on the belt near the alternator pulley in one hand,
use the wrench and to turn the tensioner pulley clockwise again to release the tension and give

you just enough room to place the belt around the alternator pulley. Tips Some of the 3. To
remove this uses the same principle and the same 15 millimeter box end wrench. You'll have to
remove the main serpentine belt to get to the super charger belt.

